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7th July 2025 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Re: Uniform Standards 

 

We have been working with our Parent Forum to review the Uniform Standards for September 

2025.  I am pleased to inform you that after a period of consultation with all stakeholders, we 

have now finalised this work and you will find attached the updated uniform guidance. 

 

Our priority is to make uniform affordable for families and you will see the number of branded 

items is kept to a minimum. The Bournville school uniform is also designed to give students a 

sense of pride as well as practicality.   

 

For ease can I point out to you the key changes from the previous uniform policy: 

 

1) School skirt – if students choose to wear a skirt it must be pleated from the waist and fall 

below the knee. 

2) Shoes – boots are no longer allowed, and shoes must be polishable.  No sports brands 

such as Nike Air Force are permitted.  

 

Please do take time to read the full documentation and support us in maintaining a high 

standard of dress. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Miss H Poole 

Assistant Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


